A full match report may follow once our holidays are out of the way. Here are the salient features written from memory rather than the scorebook so any comments on my performance might need to be corrected! 

The first excitement of the day is always finding out how many match officials are going to appear. Unfortunately this year instead of the 3 umpires and one scorer we only managed 1 umpire and no scorer. Defence cuts and service in Iraq are clearly beginning to bite. Fortunately we had 12 players and my brother "willingly" stood in.

Another broiler of a day and after an unfortunate toss of the coin we were asked to field. Always a joy to watch 11 well honed athletes preparing to play. My brother in law again opened the batting for The Guards and as ever demonstrated that attack is the best form of defence by hitting 30 odd runs before most Hetairoi had finished digesting their pre match coffee and biscuits. 50 odd for 1 and a long hot day beckoned.  The rest of the morning session seems a bit of a blur to me (partly because it was over 3 weeks ago) but somewhere along the line we grabbed them by the bearskins and restricted them to around 110 for 4 or 5 at lunch. My only other memory of the morning was Justin Abel's "pitching" rather than bowling at the batsmen and my brother (umpire) obligingly ignoring a high curved ball that the batsmen hit straight at me idling at mid-off. But as the saying goes the British Army marches on its stomach whereas the Hetairoi merely enjoyed lunch. Unfortunately this told in the first 10 minutes after lunch when the control we had exerted disappeared. To cut a potentially long story short they declared at 250 odd for 8. Rob Franklin was the star of the bowling and took a very useful 4 wickets in an uninterrupted spell of 20+ overs and in the heat and some of it after a rather tasty gateau at lunch.

Our innings got off to a slow start and unfortunately this was the story of the rest of the afternoon. Virtually everyone who batted scored 20 to 30 and my brother who by this stage had changed out of his umpires coat scored a steady 40. Suffice it to say we were never up with the rate and ended at 194 for 7 at the end of the last 20 overs. The highlight of the innings was a six by one of our new recruits that bounced off the pavilion roof into the assembled spectators. His next short would have been even more spectacular had he connected (he admitted he was trying to reach the Kings Road) but he let go of his bat much to the surprise of the closer fielders and was stumped/bowled but no-one seemed to know in the excitement of avoiding the bat.

In brief, we again failed to breach "The Square" despite the efforts of the cavalry in the form of Rob Franklin. Next year if we field first we may have to rethink our approach to meal breaks. I also heard a whisper that the ground is due to revert to the ownership of Chelsea Hospital so maybe ..........
